PIKE COUNTY WATER & SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

Regular Meeting

Minutes

July 18, 2012
The Pike County Water & Sewerage Authority held its regular monthly meeting on July 18, 2012, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom of the Authority’s Building at 94 Gwynn Street, Zebulon, Georgia.  Members present were: Tommy Burnsed, Chairman, presiding; Larry Lynch, Tommy Powers and Mark Whitley.  Steve Brown was not present.  
Also present were: Donna Pearson, Office Administrator, Scott Huckaby, System Operator and Yvonne Langford to record the minutes.

Mr. Burnsed called the meeting to order.

AGENDA
The agenda of the July 18, 2012 was approved as published on a motion by Mr. Whitley and a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.
MINUTES

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 20, 2012 meeting.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Whitley gave the financial report noting nothing of significance.  This is the final report for the 2011- 2012 year.  The report will be amended to include the accounts payable at the end of the fiscal year.
MOTION

Mr. Whitley made a motion to accept the financial report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.
Ms. Pearson said another invoice was received from Carter and Sloope in the amount of $542.00.  She read the information on the invoice.  Mr. Whitley requested the check be held pending review at the meeting.  Mr. Burnsed said he would like to see more detail on the invoice.  Discussion was held and the Authority members felt the invoice did not furnish adequate detail.  The Authority did not feel the invoice was excessive but wanted to know what information had caused the fees so they could assess future help from the engineers.  Ms. Pearson will request a more detailed invoice from Carter and Sloope prior to paying the invoice.
Discussion was held regarding the 2012 – 2013 budget.  Ms. Pearson is going to review the minutes to determine whether or not a final vote was taken to approve the budget after the Pike County Commission advised the amount of their financial support for the year.  This will be on the agenda for the August meeting. 
WATER SYSTEM EXPANSION

A lengthy discussion was held regarding water system requirements for subdivisions.  Mr. Whitley suggested the Authority have a workshop in September to discuss ideas to increase the customer base with the current water lines and the potential for additional customers with an expanded system through new subdivisions.  Ms. Pearson will work on setting up this workshop. 
USDA SHACKELFORD ROAD WELL

Mr. Whitley said he talked with the contractor and he was not aware of any signs that were needed for the Shackelford Road well.  The HAZMAT signs were not included in the specifications.  Ms. Pearson said the signs for the original well were acquired from SOWEGA.  Ms. Pearson will work on getting the signs.                     
OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR – Donna Pearson

Ms. Pearson said a new Rebecca Circle customer has signed up for service.  This brings the total customers to 161.

SOWEGA has accepted the contract for maintenance of equipment for the Midway well site.  They will be getting a proposal for the Shackelford Road location but it is under warranty until December.    

SYSTEM OPERATOR – Scott Huckaby

The monthly log for Mr. Huckaby was reviewed.

Mr. Whitley expressed appreciation to the members of the Water Authority for their service.  He feels the Water Authority will be able to have a successful program and he is looking forward to participating in the workshop in September. 

Mr. Burnsed said he had no further discussion with Williamson regarding a contract to supply them water for their customers.  There have been some comments regarding Williamson’s concern over cancelling the contract with the City of Griffin and whether or not Pike County Water Authority will be able to furnish the needed water.  It was noted the Authority, with the additional well site, has plenty of capacity to support the number of Williamson customers.  Additionally, they would be able to get water from Lamar County if needed.  There is also concern as to whether or not the contract with the City of Griffin can be broken.    
ADJOURN

Mr. Whitley made a motion, seconded by Mr. Powers, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.
___________________________ 

Tommy Burnsed – Chairman
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    Yvonne M. Langford - Recorder
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